
UPDATE TO THE PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
 

At the conclusion of preparing the Draft EIR, it was determined that it was no longer necessary 

to have both a new land use ordinance, Ordinance No. 944, and the County’s current land use 

ordinance, Ordinance No. 348.   As a result, the current Ordinance No. 348 will now be amended 

in its entirety to include the proposed language set forth in Ordinance No. 944; Ordinance No. 

944 will no longer be processed as part of this Project.  Although organizational changes may 

have occurred, no substantive changes have been made to the Project’s proposed 

language.  The proposed language will now appear exclusively in Ordinance No. 348, and not 

Ordinance No. 944.  This change only represents an administrative change to the Project 

Description; the EIR’s analysis, alternatives, and impact determinations remain exactly the same 

as evaluated in the Draft EIR.   

 


